
8 July 2020 

Ministry Update: 

We are thanking God in advance for my Work Permit Certificate – that it will be released by 

Immigrations in Nairobi soon, so that I’ll be able to freely move about the country. We have paid all the 

fees and bond issued, so just awaiting final processing and dispatch to us. 

Prayer as President Uhuru Kenyatta has eased the travel restrictions in the country to see if the 

economy can be revived a bit.  But if the virus spreads at a faster rate, the government will once again 

put travel restrictions in place after 21 days. 

Locust invasion – it is amazing as there is almost nothing in the local media as everyone is consumed by 

the Covid Virus! 

Churches are allowed to open, those under 13 and over 58 years are not allowed to attend.  MAX of 100 

people and MAX of 1 hour.  With other precautions in place as well.   

The Navillus Church of Christ building program is about to be completed.  They are putting in the 2 foot x 

2 foot concrete slabs for the floor, as I write.  And additional slabs are being made to complete the 

project.   

No official opening date set as of yet, but a small meeting is planned for the 18th to take place there.  

Decisions are ongoing about using the facility and surrounding area for twice a month on Saturdays  

Sunday School + Junior Youth activities and the other two Saturdays for the Senior youth.  Pray for 

wisdom in this as both teams plan/work together. 

Blessings to each of you, 

Keith and Grace Gafner 

 

 

The new church building 



 

Inside the church building where they are laying the floor today 

 

 

Kitchen cutting and sink area.  Note 2 ft. x 2ft. slabs as flooring 



 

Mr. Kibet from the Ministry of Energy helped teach about making energy saving stoves.  This is the four 

stoves and oven in the middle 

 

 

The next day the students made this stove for practice.  Note the energy saving liners being used 


